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From the Principal 
Principal Appointment 

I am thrilled and honoured to announce my 
appointment as Principal at Northern Beaches 
Secondary College Manly Campus and am very 
much looking forward to leading the school as we 
continue working together to make a difference 
for our students. Thank you for the heart-felt 
response from staff, students and parents as the 
news has been filtering out; your support and 
enthusiasm are very much appreciated. 

Farewell and Thank You to Neil Worsley 

Today Neil Worsley, the Principal of Northern 
Beaches Secondary College, retires after 38 years 
of service to students with the Department of 
Education. We wish him all the best for a long and 
happy retirement and thank him for all the 
contributions he has made to ensure our College is 
such a successful and collaborative community. 

Principal’s Awards. 

Congratulations to all students who were 
recognised for their academic excellence and 
personal best at the Principal’s Award ceremonies 
this week.  A special congratulation goes to those 
students who received their first Principal’s Award 
and to those who are working towards or have 
already achieved the full set. Thank you to Ms 
Kathy O’Sullivan, Ms Deb Rixon, Ms Izossimova 
and office staff for their co-ordination behind the 
scenes.  
See attached list of students who received a 
Principal Award at the end of The Weekly Pines. 

Kim Berendes Scholarship 

On Thursday Carol Flanagan, the 
benefactor of the Kim Berendes 
Scholarship, spoke to Years 11 and 
12 girls about the Social Justice 
scholarship she supports at Manly 
to honour Kim’s contributions to 
supporting others throughout her 
life. Kim’s core values of integrity, 
strength and compassion are 
characteristics of our school ethos 
of giving back to community. We thank Carol for 
her ongoing support of our students and for 
sharing Kim’s story with our students. 

Sydney North Dance Festival 

Last night I had the pleasure of watching our 
dancers perform at Glen Street Theatre in the 
Sydney North Public Schools dance festival. The 
three ensemble groups who performed 
maintained the fine reputation of school dance. 
Superbly led by Chloe Woodward, Lay of the Land, 
The Golden Age and Don’t You Worry performed to 
an enthusiastic and discerning audience over a 
number of nights. Thank you also to our students 
who compered some of the shows. 

Gratitude Corner 

Thank you to Deb Rixon who has been relieving 
Deputy Principal for the past semester. Deb’s calm, 
caring and can-do approach has been very much 
appreciated by all students and staff. Thank you 
also to Helen Crebar for so capably managing 
Careers and supporting our students as they 
consider their tertiary studies and apply for 
scholarships. Thanks also to Lina Izossimova for 
relieving in the Head Teacher Welfare role for the 
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past term and helping with the organisation of the 
many events and activities involved in that area of 
responsibility. Next term we welcome Jamie Kay in 
the relieving Deputy Principal role for Years 7, 9 
and 11. Katy Shannon will be relieving Head 
Teacher HSIE during this time. 

Holiday Wishes 

Best wishes to all for a happy and relaxing holiday. 
This term has been full of activity, excitement and 
learning for students and staff. I hope everyone 
enjoys turning off the alarm for a few days, 
spending time with family and friends and 
preparing for another exciting Term 3 full of 
learning at NBSC Manly Campus.  

 

 

 

Cath Whalan 
Principal 

From the Deputy Principals 
Another busy and productive term with many 
stories and examples of learning, leadership and 
community spirit to celebrate. Once again, we are 
extremely proud of our students who have shown 
commitment to their learning and their school 
through their participation in classroom, whole 
school and state activities and programs.  

Congratulations to all students in Years 8, 10 and 
12 who were awarded a Principal’s Award for their 
outstanding achievements during Semester 1. 
There were also many students who almost 
achieved an award and they will be recognised at a 
Year Assembly early next term.  

Years 8 and 10 reports have been completed and 
posted home. After reading many of the reports, I 
am very pleased with the progress and growth the 
students are making in their learning. Teachers 
have provided constructive feedback and insight 
both in their reports and at parent teacher 
evenings. Students need to reflect on this and put 
in place learning strategies to further develop their 
knowledge, skills and understanding during 
Semester 2.  

It has certainly been a busy term for Year 12 with 
students completing assessment tasks and working 
on major work projects. It is important to strike a 
balance in the holidays between preparing for the 

Trial HSC examinations with a good study schedule 
but also sleeping, exercising, eating well and 
spending time with friends and family. Students 
working on practical projects, major works and 
performances really need to put in the extra effort 
during this time in order to meet the Term 3 
deadlines for these major works. Tutorials for the 
holidays delivered by Manly staff are taking place 
during both weeks. This is added academic support 
so I urge all students to make use of these 
wonderful opportunities. 

Wishing all a safe and enjoyable winter break with 
your family and friends. 

Kathy O’Sullivan 
Deputy Principal – Years 8, 10, 12 

This week I have had the pleasure of attending the 
Principal’s Award assemblies in the Hall. 
Congratulations to all recipients from Years 7, 9 
and 11. This award is for consistent outstanding 
academic excellence in the majority of subjects 
studied in Semester 1. For those students who 
have yet to receive a Principal’s award hopefully 
your name is on the list next year. 

Next term I will be returning to my previous role as 
Head Teacher Welfare/Careers Adviser. I have very 
much enjoyed relieving in the position of Deputy 
Principal for Year 7, 9 1nd 11. It has been a 
pleasure working with the students and parents in 
these cohorts. My best wishes to Mr Kay who will 
be relieving in the Deputy Principal’s position in 
Term 3.  

To all our MSC students I wish you a happy and 
relaxing holiday. Safe travels to those who are 
spending holidays away from home. 

Deb Rixon 
Relieving Deputy Principal – Years 7, 9, 11 

Year 7 Term Report 
Year 7 have now settled into high school and are 
beginning to make their mark on MSC. They have 
been involved in so many exciting experiences this 
semester and are thriving with the new 
opportunities that are available here at our great 
school. 

We have had some excellent sporting 
achievements this term, with several of our 
students receiving age champions at both Zone 
Athletics and Cross Country. We have had students 
selected in the North Sydney Regional team for 



Cross Country and Athletics and have had some 
students excel through to State level for NSWCHS 
Cross Country. 

Year 7 have been extremely busy in Praxis this 
term, focusing on revolutions that have shaped 
human knowledge. They are applying their History 
and Mathematics skills to produce a Rube 
Goldberg Machine (Praxis A) or an Industrial Art 
Piece (Praxis B), which demonstrates a revolution 
within a specific subject area. 

Our crew took off for an excursion to the Zoo with 
the science faculty. They were focusing on animal 
classification, specifically on physical features and 
adaptations. There was a competitive element to 
this excursion with a photo competition where the 
students had to take photos of various things 
around the Zoo to complete a checklist. The year 
group had an awesome day. 

Week 9 saw many tired students arriving through 
the school gates after late nights and hours of 
rehearsals for the school musical. Our cohort had 
many students both performing and producing the 
incredible Musical “Evita”, displaying excellent 

performance and stage skills. I would like to pass 
on my congratulations to all students involved in 
the musical, as it was truly a spectacular show! 

Finally, we had our Principal Awards where our 
cohort had the largest number of nominees out of 
the entire school. The Year 7 students are excelling 
academically and it was an absolute pleasure 
reading all of the amazing things that they are 
accomplishing in all subject areas. 

Thank you Year 7 for a great first semester. Rest 
up this break and let us make Semester 2 even 
better! 

Have a safe holiday. 

Mr Blanch 
Year 7 Adviser 

Year 8 Term Report 
Year 8 are the best year group ever… Ok, I might 
be slightly biased . The students have been 
involved in numerous activities and have been 
working so hard in the lead up to receiving their 
Semester 1 reports. Mr Crooks will be there to 
congratulate the students achieving Principal’s 
Awards on the last Thursday of this Semester, 
recognising and validating the determined effort of 
students across different KLAs. 

Year 8 have once again been involved in numerous  
opportunities outside their daily school routine 
including;  the Visual Arts Excursion to Curl Curl 
Beach saw students preparing for their beachscape 
painting next term;  Bush care volunteering, giving 
back to the community; The  Food Technology 
Critics Day where they showed their master chef 
potential  by creating delicious meals for friends, 
parents and teachers to taste; High Resolves, 
Chess,  Drama Ensemble, Wraps for Love, Zone 
athletic Carnival and Cross Country, Bell 
Shakespeare and Night of Stars. What a busy 
Term! 

I would also like to extend my congratulations to 
all the students who gave up their time to be 
involved in the spectacular School Musical “Evita”. 
Whether you created the sets, helped with 
lighting, were a part of the talented band, or 
performed on stage… what a fantastic experience 
and effort on all parts. Particular mention goes to 
our enthusiastic SRC members who have worked 
endlessly to ensure our grade remains a cohesive 
group with plenty of activities to look forward to in 
the school calendar.  



I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday and look 
forward to seeing you all next term!  

Below - photos from the School Musical Evita 

Below - photo from the Year Assembly, student performances 

Amanda Tye 
Year 8 Adviser  

Year 9 Term Report 
Term 2 has been a flurry of activity 
with many students involved in 
fantastic extra-curricular and 
academically focused activities. 
MSC once again produced a musical worthy of 
Broadway with lots of Year 9 involved in the 
fabulous production of Evita. The herculean 
amounts of time and effort that goes into creating 
such a fabulous piece of musical theatre is 
staggering, and anyone who was privileged 
enough to go and watch it can attest to the 

dramatic, musical, dance and backstage talent of 
our MSC cohort. Yet more Year 9 creative arts 
brilliance was on show at our annual Night of Stars 
- congratulations to the SRC for organising this 
wonderful event.  

CAPA shone once again this term 
with the Bundanon Art Camp, 

where many talented Year 9 artists 
used this spectacular environment as 
inspiration for their creative 
expression. 

Project Penguin provided leadership opportunities 
for thirty Year 9 volunteers to mentor 
Brookvale or North Curl Curl Primary 
School students during their 
creation of an awareness raising 
campaign for the penguins at Manly 
Wharf. Many of the students had been 
part of the Project Penguin program 
when they were in primary school and 
relished the opportunity to give back to 
the community and inspire young minds, as well as 
spend an exciting day at Taronga Zoo as their 
mentee teams showcased their final products.  

The Bell Shakespeare Company 
made a visit to the school to 
perform an appropriation of 

‘Romeo and Juliet’ for our 
grade, which aligns closely to 

their Shakespeare Appropriation English task and 
the Stage 5 English curriculum outcomes.  

Congratulations to our debating team, who have 
displayed their persuasive talents for another 
semester running, and well done to all of Year 9 
for completing the NAPLAN test diligently and 
maturely. 

Principal’s Awards are given to student who have 
consistently demonstrated academic excellence 
and ongoing commitment to their studies, and this 
week 35 students from Year 9 were recognised 
with this prestigious award. Hats off to these 
students as their hard work, effort and study 
habits have produced excellent results and, if they 
maintain this positive approach to learning, 
success in the senior years is sure to follow. 

The Cross Country and the Athletics 
Carnival gave Year 9 the opportunity 
to flex their twitch fibres and exhibit 
their sporting prowess with several 
students getting through the 
Regional rounds in their chosen field.  

Connect 
Talk, listen, be there, 

feel connected 

Take 
notice 

 

Give 
Your time, 

your words, 
your presence, 

your 
appreciation 

Keep  
learning 

Be 
active 



In Term 3, Year 9 will be participating in workshops 
that will enable them to reflect upon the various 
aspects of modern life that impact their sense of 
self and give them some tools to help navigate 
their way through their teen years. As some of the 
concerns and issues young people face in 
adolescence tend to be particular to the societal 
constructs of their gender, we are having separate 
programs for the boys and the girls. The boys will 
take part in Rewriting the Man Code that aims to 
help young men critically evaluate the masculine 
stereotype, explore how it is affecting their lives 
for better or worse, and empower them to rewrite 
the rules. The girls will participate in Great 
Expectations where they will explore the various 
aspects of modern life that place pressure and 
unrealistic expectations on them to look and be a 
certain way, and to devise strategies to combat 
these pressures.  

I hope you all have a fantastic holiday break and 
look forward to seeing you revived, refreshed and 
raring to go in Term 3. 

Fiona Brien 
Year 9 Adviser 

Year 10 Term Report 
Year 10 have had a busy term 2 with many 
students involved in extracurricular activities in 
sport, music, academics and the performing arts 
on top of their rigorous academic schedule. 
Students have demonstrated a strong involvement 
in their volunteering program with many Year 10s 
knitting squares for Wraps for Love, baking for 
various cake stalls and assisting with the 
organisation of the Craft Club. Students have also 
volunteered as referees for sporting events and 
have demonstrated varied ways in which they 
have given back to the school and wider 
community.  

Many students from our grade were involved in 
yet another immensely successful school musical 
production of ‘Evita’. A huge congratulation goes 
to all the students who were in the orchestra, cast 
and crew and gave up many weekends and out of 
school hours to ensure such a quality production 
went ahead. Thank you to all the teachers who 
also ensured this was a huge success.  

Another area of the performing arts in which Year 
10 has demonstrated an eager involvement is 
Dance. This term has been busy for our dance 
students who have not only danced in the school 
musical, but also maintained their enthusiasm by 

attending weekly dance ensemble rehearsals and 
performed immediately after the musical at an 
eisteddfod. Your energy, commitment and 
enthusiasm is admirable and to be highly 
commended. 

Our music students have also proved a hit at Night 
of Stars, with Elden L and Alana M demonstrating 
the versatility of their classical music skills by 
playing Cold Play’s Viva La Vida in a Cello duet. The 
audience were blown away by the technical skill 
and charisma demonstrated in this performance.  

Year 10 have also been engaged in applying for 
work experience and attending fortnightly careers 
classes to ensure they are ready for their work 
placements in the broader community in 
November. Thank you to Donna Colby for all her 
hard work in ensuring all the paper work for this 
program is in and students are ready to experience 
the world of work or demonstrate their financial 
and entrepreneurial skills at Australian Business 
Week.  

This week has also seen the final viewing of the 
Year 10 Postcolonial films in English with some 
films demonstrating Oscar worthy skill and talent. 
Some groups even managed to compose the score 
music to their film, while others demonstrated 
their acting and voice over skills as well as creative 



and original editing to ensure their films answered 
the focus question while also engaging their 
audience.  

ILP is also progressing well with students engaging 
in interviews with their teachers, submitting the 
written components of the course and continuing 
to develop and create their nominated projects. I 
look forward to seeing this talent continue to 
unfold in Term 3 and the final products in the 
showcase at the conclusion of the course.  

On the sporting front, Year 10 have been regular 
attendants at the school gym, enjoying the 
opportunity to hang out with their mates while 
also getting in some exercise. Thanks to Mr Blanch 
and all the supervising teachers who make this a 
weekly outlet for all students.  

I wish everyone in Year 10 a happy and safe winter 
holiday break and look forward to another 
semester with more excitement ahead.  

Stay warm!  

Lina Izossimova 
Year 10 Adviser  

 

Year 11 Term Report 
Another busy term for Year 11, it is as if it flew by 
in the blink of an eye. The Term started with a 
week of musical performances by many students 
attending Band camp. Students said it was a great 
experience to be involved and exciting to give such 
high quality performances.  

In preparation for the imminent HSC, our cohort 
sat through a morning of Study Skills, presented by 

Elevate. They were given valuable tools with which 
to approach and tackle the heavy study regime 
required for the HSC. These skills were later put 
into practice during their Half Yearly Examinations. 
Following this our cohort attended a workshop on 
mental health and resiliency, presented by 
Headspace. This provided students with 
knowledge and strategies to be able to support 
themselves and their friends when going through 
difficult times.  

With the majority of Year 11 either on their “L” or 
Red “P” plates, a timely visit took place when they 
were taken to RYDA at Harts, St Ives. Here they 
spent the day being given skills and shown 
techniques on how to handle themselves safely on 
the roads. They saw actual stopping distances of 
cars and the difference 10 kph can make. They 
discussed the importance of having a plan B, and 
the dangers of drink driving and distractions in the 
car as well as speaking with a crash survivor. 
Everyone came away from the day wiser and much 
more informed about driving. 

Year 11 have been “giving back to their 
community” in a variety of ways. Some are 
involved in tutoring younger students, knitting 
squares for the “Wraps for Love” program, 
participating in a variety of volunteer services and 
raising funds for various charities. 

Lastly, there is ‘Evita’, our school’s musical, which 
had many of the cohort in the cast and crew. Year 
11 were well represented in both the leading and 
supporting cast, demonstrating incredible talent 
and leadership in what was an outstanding 
production.  

Semester One Reports have been issued; I would 
like to say well done to Year 11 on their overall 
achievements this Semester, which culminated in 
41 students being awarded a Principal’s Award for 
their outstanding academic results. My 
congratulations to you all! Through my 
observations of students studying conscientiously, 
involved in peer groups discussions and tutoring it 
augers well for more success in their final 
Preliminary Reports. 

Once again, well done Year 11 and I will see you all 
after the break for your very last term as Year 11! 

Jen Walker 
Year 11 Year Adviser 

Years 9 and10 
Parent/Teacher Evening 

Thursday 20 July 4-8pm 

To make a booking go to: 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au 

Code: j8ecn 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


Year 12 Term Report 
A big congratulation to Year 12, who are now well 
across the halfway point of the HSC, with the finish 
line near in sight. It was a pleasure this term to 
conduct one-on-one interviews with Year 12 
students to hear their ideas about their future and 
the resilience strategies they have been using to 
manage this busy term.  

This week, I had the pleasure of awarding over 45 
students with Principal’s Awards, recognising their 
hard work, dedication and excellent academic 
results for this semester. A number of special 
awards were also given to students who have 
received a Principal’s Award each year at Manly 
Campus since Year 7. A very special congratulation 
to those students. Also of note this term was the 
extraordinary effort of 29 Year 12 students (surely 
a record!) who were involved in the cast, crew or 
orchestra for the school musical Evita. Their 
contributions to the annual school musical will be 
sorely missed next year. 

I would like to encourage all Year 12 students to 
use the ‘five ways to wellbeing’ to help recharge 
their batteries these holidays. Here are some 
ideas: 

Connect: See a friend from out of school and don’t 
talk about the HSC! Cook a nice dinner for your 
family. Visit your grandparents. Reconnect with 
someone who you haven’t seen in a while. 
Complete a project with your parents.  

Be active: Go for a bushwalk or play a game of 
sport with your friends. Walk the dog every day. 
Help around the house by gardening or painting. 
Go to the gym. 

Take notice: Get up early and watch the sunrise on 
the beach. Try meditating. Do some mindfulness 
colouring in. Go somewhere new for breakfast or 
lunch. Explore a new part of Sydney. De-clutter 
your room. 

Keep learning: Practice a new hobby. Play an 
instrument. Read a book (for pleasure, not for 
study!). Cook something new. Complete a craft 
project. Learn to knit and make yourself a warm 
scarf. 

Give: Volunteer locally. Help a family member with 
homework or an assignment. Make a gift for your 
parents. Cook dinner for your family. 

Here are some pictures of Year 12 enjoying the 
athletics carnival! Enjoy the break! 

Kate Munro 
Year 12 Adviser 

LOTE Report 
BONJOUR – KONNICHIWA – CIAO ! 

Languages 2017 World Series 
Congratulations To All! 

Our students of French and Japanese participated 
enthusiastically in the recent Language Perfect 
World Series competition – Manly students 
answered a total of 139,259 questions! Our 23 
certificate winners are in the top 10 percent of 
tens of thousands of students worldwide. Three 
students – Hannah F (Year 9 French), Rachel L 



(Year 9 French) and Jayden H (Year 8 Japanese) 
received a Gold Award meaning they are in the top 
2 percent of all students! 

Bravo everyone! A fantastic effort from all! 

Bonnes vacances! Buone vacanze! Yoi horidei wo! 
(Have a good holiday!) 

And remember… 

“Learning a foreign language … reveals how other 
societies think and feel.” 

‒ Edward Lee Gorsuch, university chancellor 

Dinah Eadie 
LOTE 

Canteen News 
We are looking for a new Canteen Convenor. Deb 
Miller is stepping down from this role as her son is 
currently in Year 12. This role is to be a liaison 
person between the P&C and the Canteen 
Committee. They are responsible for taking and 
distributing the minutes at the Canteen 
Committee meetings (held once per term), 
preparing and presenting the canteen report at 
the P&C meetings (held once per month). Also 
responsible for any general communication 
between the school and canteen. If you are 
interested or would like more details, please 
contact Deb at debkmiller.miller2@gmail.com  
or see Mel in the canteen.

From the Archives 
It is interesting to map technological 
changes over the decades. As our school 
is currently in the first planning stages of 
our library upgrade, read what was red 
hot twenty years ago. This article 
appeared in the 1995 issue of The Pines 
magazine. 
Library News 

1995 will be remembered as the year the library 
joined forces with outside technology – first the 
computer room – then the world! 

During the January vacation, two computers in the 
library were linked to the new IBM room, allowing 
student access to the word processing, basic 
programming and CD ROM programmes such as 
Encarta, Ancient Lands and Musical Instruments. A 
special thank you to Mr Lake, vice president of the 
P&C, who personally supervised the installation. 
The popularity of this move was evident 
immediately and the machines have been in 
constant use. The addition of a printer attached to 
these library computers made availability of 
information more accessible and suitable, as 
students learnt the skill of adapting the source 
material to suit their needs and to save 
photocopying money. 

The next step towards accessing outside sources of 
information came via the modem and NEXUS, 
which provided access to various databases, 
including Australian Associated Press, CSIRO, etc. 
This also provided the library with an e-mail 
address so we can now track down important 
information sources out there! Now we need a 
road map to find our way along this information 
highway. 

Trivia Night 2017 
Save the date 

Manly P&C are proudly hosting 
 a Trivia night on 19 August 

Gather a group of friends or come 
along and make some new ones! 

Adults only 
BYO food and drinks 

7pm in the School Hall 
Tickets will go on sale in Term 3 @ 

$30pp 
All funds raised go towards the hall 
refurbishment and bands of Manly 

Campus.  

Volunteer  
Thank You Night 

Wednesday 13 September 
Hosted by the P&C 
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Bands of Manly 
Campus 
Appointment of Band Manager 
Congratulations to Sarah Dowse 
on her appointment to the 
position of Band Manager.   

Diary date reminder: 
Workshop day –Monday 17 July  
(Pupil free day at start of Term 3) 
for CB, WE, SWO, SwB, SB, BB and JO 

Reminder: 
Formal School Uniform required Week 1 Term 3  
Please check that you have all the clothing items 
necessary to assemble a formal school uniform as it 
will be required for the UNSW Band Festival events 
scheduled for the first weekend after school 
commences for Term 3. 

• The formal performance uniform is 
Girls: school blazer/tie/winter skirt/black 
opaque tights/black school shoes 

• Boys: school blazer/tie/shirt/ grey long 
pants/black socks/black school shoes. 

Term Three 

Wind and jazz band workshop (pupil free day) 
Monday 17 July 
at Manly Campus (Compulsory) 

NSW Band Festival 
Saturday 22 July 
at The Sydney Conservatorium of Music: SWO 

NSW Band Festival 
Sunday 23 July 
at The Sydney Conservatorium of Music: 
CB/WE/SwB/SB/BB 

Australian Schools Orchestral Festival 
Morning of Sunday 27 August 
at UNSW: SE/CO 

Musicale 
Saturday 16 September, 3:30pm 
at The Independent Theatre, North Sydney 
SWO/JO/SE/CO 

Band web site 

For current information go to the band website at 
http://manlypandc.org.au/?page_id=34 

Band Names 

Wind Stream: 
SWO~Symphonic Wind Orchestra; WE~Wind 
Ensemble; CB~Concert Band; 

SE~String Ensemble; CO~Chamber Orchestra 

Jazz Stream:  
JO~Jazz Orchestra; BB~Big Band; SB~Stage Band; 
SwB- Swing Band; JC- Jazz Combo 

 

 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORMS 

LOCATED UNDER THE TAS BLOCK 

Next open Thursday 20 July 
Open first Tuesday of the month:  

8:15am – 9:30am 
& the third Thursday of the month:  

1:30pm-2:30pm 

Co-ordinators Marg Martin & Chris Schaller 
Please contact us if you would like to place an 

order 
margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

christins@ozemail.com.au 

Donations of washed good quality uniforms 
are most welcome and can be left at the 

school office 
All proceeds go to the P&C for school 

improvement projects. 
For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) 

please contact 
Diane Turner: moogiet@optusnet.com.au  

For new and preloved band polo shirts please 
contact  

Kim Luong: kimmanlyband@gmail.com 

All proceeds go to the P&C for school 
improvement projects 
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Year 7 
Leonie Bossert-
Klampfer 
Charlotte Camburn 
Logan Campbell 
Samuel Capell 
Joshua Corner 
Daniel Crimp 
Andrew de Montfort 
Max De Vries 
Chloe Dearden 
Lachlan Farquhar 
Amelie Finch 
Catherine Foo 
Thomas Freeman 
Alexander Gaal 
Raja Ganeshraj 
Sarah Gatherer 
Catherine Gilbert 
Magaret Goodman 
Leopold Gottardi 
Gina Harrison 
Tara Harvey 
Lucas Harvey 
Kiana He 
Rebecca Hoffman 
Matthew Horvath 
Daniel Huang 
Luke Irwin 
Ashlyn Johnson 
Sayano Kijima 
Jenna Kim 
Kenneth Lamb 
Chloe Lau 
Benjamin Mamott 
Eben Mannell 
Catherine Mao 
Daniel Martin 
Oscar Martin 
Amelia Matthews 
Abbey McAllan 
Mia McDonald 
Amy Milford 
Bryn Montgomery 
Leah Pan 
Aramis Razzaghipour 
 
 
 
Luke Riddle 
Joshua Roberts-Coles 

Stella Rodgers 
Srestha Roy 
Bezi Saunders 
Kaya Sayer 
Ruby Scott 
Jack Slade 
Emma Spencer 
Sophie Stephinson 
Jasper Straetemans 
Natalie To 
Kanan-Hannah Toyoda 
Kai Turner 
Ruby Tyler 
Jasper Vajdic 
Tyler Valentine 
Olivia Watts 
Tai Woodley 
Jerry Yan 
Eleanor Yetts-
McKernan 
Lucia Zhou 

Year 8 
Alysha Airey 
Anna Birke 
Alexander Blackmore 
Olaf Braaksma-Menks 
Katherine Cannon 
Jonathan Chen 
Zahra Chew 
Gemma Cooper 
Hannah de Mars 
Pema Deane 
Matilda Dearden 
Timothy Devries 
Stephanie Evans 
Mitchell Gayfer 
Amelie Grattan 
Lea Hartley 
Benjamin Havranek 
Jason Ho 
Stephanie Howat 
Jayden Huang 
Jayden Hunter 
Kylie Lam 
Sachi Lardner 
Yoon Seo Lee 
Amelie Letchford 
Jared Li 
Sarah Li 
Joanna Liang 
Amy Liu 
Elsie Loadman 
Hannah Lovlin 
Ryan Lynch 
Beatrice McGuire 
Kyra Murphy 
Felicity Nop 
Alexander Norris 
Tess Northcott 
Max Oldham 
Vivienne Paduch 
Jamie Palangio 
Goran Palechek 
Isabella Rigatos 
Metysse Rogley 
Malayika Russell 
Noah Sawyer 
Bo Schroeter 
Mia Schwartz 
Sonakshi Sharda 
Gloria Thomas 
Alexander Todd 
Kristin Withana 
Ying Zhang 

Year 9 
Ryan Adams 
Kyle Ambrosius 
Samuel Axford 
Tatiana Balandina 
Tara Blogg 
Morris Chen 
Daniel Drew 
Jessica Ellwood 
Aja Elshaikh 
Hannah Farrugia 
Eleanor Fogarty 
Ting Gong 
Madison Harrington-
Hopkins 
Finn Harte 
Holly Hughes 
Julia Jiang 
Chloe Leung 
Jackie Lu 
Rachel Luo 
Holly Matthews 
Katherine McLoughlin 
Caitlin Mulquiney 
Alex O'Neill 
Melanie Qin 
Mandela Raj-Seppings 
Anais Scott 
Ciara Smith 
Christopher Thomas 
Derby Timmins 
Luka Vajdic 
Mia van Herten 
Emily Watkins 
Alexander Wright 
Sophia Wu 
Alicia Xie 
Ellie Yang 
Colina Zhang

Principal Award’s List 
The following students received Principal’s 

       

 



Year 10 
Zoe Bakker 
Penelope Bauder 
Olivia Bennett 
Alexandra Birrell 
Charlotte Bosler 
Josephine Butler 
Ella Chadwick 
Benjamin Crimp 
Celina Diep 
Zachariah Eggleton 
Katie Gallacher 
Lara Hather 
Maia Hopf 
Tshinta Hopper 
Annabel Hu 
Moe Iwasawa 
Kane Jackson 
Yeonwoo (Lucy) Jang 
Jessamine Janic 
Sophie Keoghan 
Hanano Kijima 
Helen Kong 
Victoria Kristensen 
Alexander Lee 
Chantelle Lee 
Elden Loomes 
Catherine Lye 
Alanna Manfredini 
Sophie Martin 
Alexandra McKinnon 
Jessica Mendham 
Neve Morgan 
Megan Moshovelis 
Luke Nelson 
Sarah Nelson 
Bronte Nicholls 
Xianda Ren 
Tahlia Schiro 
Kieran Wan 
Jessica Wu 
Liana Yuan 

Year 11 
Janani 
Balasubramanian 
Tessa Berkeley 
Mark Beyer Stjerne 
Tamsin Broome 
Aidan Campbell 
Jack Carfi 
Julia Chen 
Hilary Chui 
Chris Chung 
Louis Festa 
Ellen Gibbs 
Sarah Halnan 
Tea Hosmann 
Christopher 
Howteinfat 
Tania Huang 
Katherine Jones 
Camille Joyce 
Ethan Leung 
June Liang 
Yan Chin Liu 
Gabrielle Mackechnie 
Kena Mallender 
Ella Martin 
Mia McFall 
Hana McMahon 
Evan Michell 
Jordan Mitchell 
Gabe Naylor 
Sean Nuttall 
Jack Palmer 
Sung-Hyun (Shane) 
Park 
Natalie Patterson 
Lauren Powe 
Amelia Reeve 
Julia Sheldrick 
Justin Soo 
Jordan Stoddart 
Phoebe Tulk 
Grace Underhill 
Annie Weng 
Li Jun Wu 
Jenny Zeng 

Year 12 
Rohan Ackermann 
Dominic Agius 
Matthew Allan 
Stacey Birrell 
Rupert Canning 
Will Chaffers-Welsh 
Frank Chan 
Jeremy Chiu 
Tessa Constantine 
Claire Cooper-
Southam 
Ronahi Demirbag 
Hinano Fujisaki 
Maria Grozdanova 
Claudia Harris 
Grace Hawkins 
Wil Hawkins 
Callum Hoy 
Bridget Hudson 
Morgan Kelly 
Aaron Lambert 
Dana Lanceman 
Dylan Laver 
Felix Lempriere 
Coleen Leung 
Kevin Li 
April Li 
Zarah Lumsdaine 
Georgia Martin 
Angelica Martin 
Andrew Mc Hale 
Luke McLeod 
Ellen Mitchell 
Anika Moller 
Sasha Nielsen 
Laura O'Neill 
Brendon O'Young 
Meet Patel 
Jessica Patterson 
Olga Popovic 
Varun Rao 
Kimberley Schiphof 
Stephen Sung 
Clioppe (Marie) Taneo 
Mali Tauro-Cesca 

Rebecca Thompson 
Andreea Vissarion 
Brandon Wong 
Maya Yaffe 
Sophie Yang 
Philip Zaunders 
James Zhou 
Jason (Jianghan) Zhu 



Calendar Term 3 
Please check all dates and times closer to the event 

Week 1A 

17/07/2017 College Development Day 
Pupil free 

17/07/2017 Workshop for Wind and Jazz bands 
at Manly Campus 

18/07/2017 Students first day of Term 3 

19/07/2017 Year 8 Write a book in day, all day 

20/07/2017 Year 9 and 10  Parent / Teacher 
evening 

21/07/2017 CHS Cross Country, Eastern Creek 

21/07/2017 Zero Robotics workshop at Sydney 
University 

21/07/2017 
Year 12 Japanese Speaking sessions 
with Japanese speakers @ MSC, 
Room 032, 2-3:20pm 

22/07/2017- 
23/07/2017 

NSW Band Festival, UNSW Wind 
and Jazz bands 

22/07/2017 Dance ensembles performing at 
Sydney Eisteddfod, all day 

Week 2B 

24/07/2017 - 
25/07/2017 Regional Athletics 

26/07/2017 OC Class Placement Test 

26/07/2017 Legacy Junior Public Speaking 
Award at Normanhurst BHS, all day 

27/07/2017 Australian Mathematics 
Competition, Years 7-10 

27/07/2017 Band Meeting 8pm library 

28/07/2017 

Year 9 Workshops 
Girls - Butterfly Foundation  
Boys - Rewriting the man code, 
9am - 1pm 

Week 3A   

1/08/2017 
Australian National Chemistry Quiz, 
Year 11, during Chemistry lesson, 
9am-3:20pm 

2/08/2017 Principal's Tour, 9:30am, Bookings 
essential via reception 9905 3982 

2/08/2017 P&C Meeting, 7pm. All welcome 

3/08/2017 
Year 8 Science Techno Excursion, 
Powerhouse Museum and 
Barrangaroo, 9am-3:20pm 

Week 4B 

7/08/2017 
-9/08/2017 Year 10 into 11 Subject Interviews 

10/08/2017 Year 11 SRC Elections, Period 1 

10/08/2017 Year 10 into 11 Subject Interviews 
all day 

11/08/2017 Year 10 VA excursion TBC 

12/08/2017 HAST test, 9am-12:30pm 

13/08/2017 City to surf band fundraiser 

 

Week 5A 

14/08/2017 Year 7 SRC elections Period 6 

14/08/2017 Band Meeting, 8pm library 

14/08/2017 Write a book in a day at Brookvale 
Public, 3-5 students all day 

14/08/2017 
16/08/2017 Year 11 into 12 Interviews 

15/08/2017 Year 9 SRC elections period 2 
Year 10 SRC elections period 3 

16/08/2017 Year 8 into 9 subject selection 
evening, 6.30pm 

16/08/2017 Science Techno Museum - Manly 
Exhibition, Year 8 

18/08/2017 Year 7  and 11 Cosmodome Science 
incursion, all day 

19/08/2017 P&C Trivia Night 

Week 6B 

21/08/2017 
Year 11 Biology Mandatory Field 
Study, Nth Curl Curl rock platform, 
all day 

22/08/2017 Year 10 and 11, School Captain 
Elections period 3 

25/08/2017 
Science Techno Finals - approx 150 
Year 8 students from NBSC 
campuses 

Week 7A 

28/08/2017 Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN Online 
Readiness Test, all day 

28/08/2017 VA exhibition -set up 

29/08/2017- 
1/09/2017 

Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN Online 
Readiness Test 

30/08/2017- 
31/08/2017 

Visual Arts exhibition, in the hall 
+ 1/2 day 1/9 

31/08/2017 Year 7 Gala Day 

31/08/2017 Year 11 Party, 50 students 

1/09/2017 Pinestock (back up date 5/9) 

Week 8B 

6/09/2017- 
8/09/2017 CHS Athletics 

6/09/2017 P&C Meeting, 7pm. All welcome 

8/09/2017 Year 10 Geography & History 
Excursions 

8/09/2017 Year 12 Business Studies Excursion, 
all day 

Week 9A 

11/09/2017 Year 7 HSIE Geography Excursion, 
Bicentennial Park Wetlands 

13/09/2017 P&C Volunteer thank you night for 
parents, 7pm 

Week 10B 

21/09/2017 Year 12 Farewell assembly 

 

As we express our gratitude, we must never forget that 
the highest appreciation is not to utter words, but to 

live by them. 

John F. Kennedy 



MANLY	SELECTIVE	CAMPUS	-		CANTEEN	ROSTER	TERM	3,	2017

Week MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Mel	+	Nat Mel	+	Nat Brenda	+	Nat Mel	+	Brenda Mel	+	Brenda
17	July	2017 18	July	2017 19	July	2017 20	July	2017 21	July	2017

Deborah	Gilbert Grace	Wang Louise	Bentley Jillian	Holt
STAFF Helen	Watson Maria	Cho	 Melissa	Havranek Zali	Steggall

DEVELOPMENT 	 Learne	Jackson	Jones Elana	Roseth		* Amanda	Naylor
	 	 Michelle	Brown		*

24	July	2017 25	July	2017 26	July	2017 27	July	2017 28	July	2017
Lina	Arshad Caretta	Campbell Veronica	Guadagnini	* Christin	Schaller	(start	11am) Lisa	McIntyre	*
Lisa	Bow Kristie	Kha Fiona	Jones		* Carolyn	Deane		* Kim	Mackechnie	*
Jill	Johnson 	 Tae	Gessner		* Gill	Canning	*	(1/2	day) Mylene	Mitchell
	 	 Julia	Chan 	 Anja	Agius

31	July	2017 1	August	2017 2	August	2017 3	August	2017 4	August	2017
Sufi	Soegimin	*	(until	1.30pm) Harriet	Cunningham		* Anna	Gowan	* Susan	Gatherer		* Jennifer	Jordan

Margo	Joyner	*(start	1pm) Karla	Farrugia	* Helen	Benn Rebecca	Capell	* Valerie	Buono	*
Kirsten	Mizon		* Deborah	Miller Amanda	Callister	 Lina	Arshad Louise	Clark	
June	Li		*	(start	10am) Joanne	Thirlwall		* LaLa	Yu Jan	Nuttal	(start	11.45am)

7	August	2017 8	August	2017 9	August	2017 10	August	2017 11	August	2017
Michelle	Hackney		* Nada	Zaina	 Cecilia	Wan Melissa	Havranek Allison	Amos	*
Nicola	Hartley Karen	Brocklebank Learne	Jackson	Jones Nicole	Harvey	* Margaret	Martin	*
Anna	Rushton	* 	 Malika	Fernando	* Pauline	Chui	* Annabel	Cotton		*
	 	 	 Rob	McKay	

14	August	2017 15	August	2017 16	August	2017 17	August	2017 18	August	2017
Ann	Collins		* Deborah	Gilbert Kate	Waddington	* Mylene	Mitchell Caretta	Campbell
Lisa	Bow Julie	Harvey	* Kylie	Freeman	* Louise	Bentley Sue	Palmer		*
Jacinta	Keoghan	* 	 Sri	Rajagopal Marguerite	Kraft		* Jillian	Holt
	 	 	 	 Bill	Stephinson

21	August	2017 22	August	2017 23	August	2017 24	August	2017 25	August	2017
Lina	Arshad Kristie	Kha Theresa	Hodgson		* Helen	Davies		* Gaya	Gottardi	*
Jill	Johnson Christine	Campbell		* Zhi	Gan	(twice/term) Deb	Partos	* Shweta	Israni	*
Louise	Yeandle	 	 Grace	Wang Christin	Schaller	(start	11am) Anja	Agius
	 Robyn	Vaughan		* 	 Amanda	Naylor

28	August	2017 29	August	2017 30	August	2017 31	August	2017 1	September	2017
Julia	Alston		* Susan	Woodward	* Geoff	Campbell	* Elise	Lockwood		* Linda	Davis		*
Ann-Charlott	Paduch		* Helen	Watson Karon	Hutcheson		* Jane	Ho		* Iveta	Horvathova		*
Carolyn	Bates		* 	 Helen	Benn Desiree	McDonald	* Bohdana	Zajickova
	 	 	 	 Jennifer	Jordan

4	September	2017 5	September	2017 6	September	2017 7	September	2017 8	September	2017
Chikki	Airey		* Emma	Van	Herk	* Diane	Turner	* Melissa	Clarke		* Ali	Razzaghipour		*
Jacky	Tonin	*	 Karen	Brocklebank Cecila	Wan Hij	Yi	* Ellie	Carew	*
Tanith	Carroll		* Deborah	Miller Catherine	Yetts		* Sharon	Glanville		* Sue	Lumb	*
	 	 	 LaLa	Yu Xin	He	

11	September	2017 12	September	2017 13	September	2017 14	September	2017 15	September	2017
Tabitha	Dearden	* Learne	Jackson	Jones Yvonne	McAllan	* Jody	Green	* Sharon	Youde	*
Annie	Gaal	* Ballanda	Sack	(twice/year) Garry	Zhou		* Christin	Schaller	(start	11am) Justine	McKee	*
Lisa	Bow Helen	Dransfield	*	(1/2) Amanda	Naylor Lyn	Powe	* Nicole	McLeod		*

	 	 	 Leith	Butler	
18	September	2017 19	September	2017 20	September	2017 21	September	2017 22	September	2017

Jill	Johnson Deborah	Gilbert Sri	Rajagopal Louise	Bentley Caretta	Campbell
Dee-Ann	Riddle	* Kristie	Kha Grace	Wang Melissa	Havranek Kadie	Wegenaar
Lina	Arshad Helen	Watson Julia	Chan Mylene	Mitchell Hwei-Choo	Soh	*

Zhi	Gan	(twice/term) 	 	
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Version:	28	June	2017	
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10

	-	Canteen:			phone	9939	7835	-	Start	time	is	between	9.00-9.30am	and	finish	time	is	by	2.30pm

	-	Black	names	are	once	per	month	volunteers/	red	are	once	per	term 	-	Roster	updates:	amandanaylor@optusnet.com.au

	-	Blue	names	are	reserves	that	have	been	rostered	on	to	fill	gaps 	-	Highlighted	yellow:	short	staffed	-	need	a	volunteer



 
 

 

 
EMOTIONALLY 
INTELLIGENT 
PARENTING 

 
       
5 SESSION PARENTING COURSE FOR PARENTS OF TEENS 
 

Would you like to learn how to: 
• Communicate effectively with your teenager? 
• Understand your teenager? 
• Help your teenager with emotional intelligence and managing emotions? 
• Prevent some teenager behaviour problems? 
• Teach your teenager to deal with conflict? 

        

         
         The 5 session course will be facilitated by a qualified Parent Educator from 

Child and Adolescent Parenting, Northern Sydney Local Health District 
www.nslhd.health.nsw.gov.au/Services/CAP 

Chatswood 
VENUE: Chatswood Community Health Centre  
          57 Hercules St, Chatswood 
DATES: Thursdays 17th August – 14th September 2017 (5 sessions)                                                        
TIME:   7.00pm – 9.30pm 
COST:   $150 (subsidised rates available re: financial difficulty) 
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL:  Contact 02 8021 3668  

Brookvale 
VENUE: headspace Brookvale  
          Level 2 Brookvale House, 1A Cross Street, Brookvale 
DATES: Mondays 31st July – 28th August 2017 (5 sessions) 
TIME:   6.30pm – 9.00pm 
COST:   $150 (subsidised rates available re: financial difficulty) 
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL:  Contact 02 9937 6500 
   

 
 
 

 

 
 

https://webmail.health.nsw.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=9bUQfzstEE-uL4vduAjHh4loYUPFvdAIGEx92Ro1kwAOURuqNgHsoPtzXt5cWHw0zIC50BDarIM.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.nslhd.health.nsw.gov.au%2fServices%2fCAP
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